

11/4/2023

To: Sang-Hee Lee, Division Chair of the UCR Division of the Academic Senate and Cherysa Cortez, Executive Director of the UCR Academic Senate

From: Katherine Meltzoff, Ph.D., Faculty Chair of the School of Education Executive Committee

Subject: SOE FEC response to Proposed Bylaw Revision: Proposed Revisions to Senate Bylaw 55 (Departmental Voting Rights)

The SOE Executive Committee reviewed Revisions the Proposed Bylaw Revisions to Senate Bylaw 55. Comments/feedback were solicited at our executive committee meeting and via email.

The SOE FEC is strongly in favor of this change, as we believe that Professors of Teaching should, by default, have the same voting rights as Professors in the Research series.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback.

Sincerely,

Katherine Meltzoff Faculty Executive Committee Chair School of Education University of California, Riverside